
MINUTES OF DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION 
MEETING 

 
 

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on 
November 8, 2007 at the Dacusville Lion’s Club.  President Jim Shelton 
welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks.  Minutes of the September 20th 
meeting were read and approved as written.  Treasurer Bob Spalding gave a 
verbal report that finances are in good standing with a balance of $213.97.   
 
Jim Shelton remarked on Pickens County School Board action to not accept the 
tift offer made by the City of Easley.  Pickens Councilman, Tom Ponder, informed 
the group that “Welcome to Dacusville” signage will be made by the county’s 
Beautification Committee in their sign shop.  They will also supply “name signs” 
for the creeks located in Dacusville.  Ronny Hall agreed to work with Tom on 
locating the creeks and names, and also come up with entrance to Dacusville 
locations. 
 
Farhad Rostampour, son-in-law of Dacusville resident Fred Cashion, was our 
featured speaker.  He held our complete interest with details of his year long 
plan, and complishment, of being the first Iranian to fly around the world in a 
single engine plane.  His picture presentation of Freedom Flight Around the 
World was fascinating, beginning with departure from The Donaldson Center in 
Greenville.  He explained the hardships of young people in Iran and his 
determination to do this flight as an example. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 
 
 
Sylvia D. Hughes, Secretary     


